
Town of Gibsons 
 

M E M O R A N D U M 
 

Town of Gibsons 
PO Box 340, 474 South Fletcher Road 

Gibsons, BC V0N 1V0 
 

“The World’s Most Liveable Town” 2009 

 
 

TO: Mayor and Council 

FROM:  Tracy Forster, Administrative Assistant II 

DATE: May 3, 2019 

SUBJECT: Correspondence for the Week Ending May 3, 2019  

• Please find attached the following items of correspondence for your 
consideration.  Please click on items to view:   

1.  Time Sensitive Material 
 

• 2019-04-29 BC Non-Profit Housing Assoc & Homelessness Services Assoc re 
Lower Mainland Regional Education Networking & Tradeshow May 30 

• 2019-04-30 , re Tree Removal Request - Delegation at May 7, 2019 
Council meeting 

• 2019-04-30 Victoria Gazeley re Royal Canadian Air Cadet 858 Skookumchuk 
Squadron Invitation - June 2, 2pm 

• 2019-05-01 Geoff McKee, BC Active Transportation Summit, New West, June 17 
& 18 

• 2019-05-02 Anasia Gillis re Jack & Jill Preschool 50th Anniversary – May 25 
• 2019-05-02 Mayor Siegers re Conversation re Micro Cannabis Industry on the 

Sunshine Coast May 7, 230pm 
 

2. Regular Correspondence (Including Emails) 
 
• 2019-04-29 Sharon Gregson, Coalition of Child Care Advocates of BC re 

$10aDay Child Care Plan 
• 2019-04-30 Globe & Mail Article re B.C. landowners not being told property... 
• 2019-04-30 Greta Guzak re Art Show Invitation 
• 2019-04-30 SPARC BC re Access Awareness Day 
• 2019-04-30 Tracy Wright re Childrens Festival Community Tables 
• 2019-05-01 SCRD Coast Current 
• 2019-05-01 UBCM The Compass Newsletter 
• 2019-05-02  re Heatpump Repairs & Staff Response 
• 2019-05-02 Deliberations Newsletter - May 2019 

 
 

If there are items attached that you feel require action by staff or Council please notify the 
Corporate Officer .        
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As this section is required and is repeated however it is in the policy therefore, in 

accordance with paragraph C(3) of policy Resolution Number R2011-278, the following 

criteria is required to be submitted for consideration for the justification of removal: 

a. reasons or purpose for the tree removal or other action; - The trees restrict access to 
the building site, as well as post construction access. 

b. location of the tree(s); - On planned sidewalk area.  See attached photos. 
c. wildlife values of the tree(s) identified; - N/A. 
d. historic value of the tree(s) identified; - N/A. 
e. species of the tree(s) identified; - Western Red Cedar and Douglas Fir. 
f. current photo(s) of subject tree(s) and the area affected; - See below. 
g. results of consultation with neighbours within at least 50 metres; - No objections - See 

previously submitted application 
h. alternatives proposed including location and species of trees that are proposed as 

replacement trees; -  
Reparation completed – See attached photos. We are willing to discuss additional 
replacement of trees after construction is completed. 
Access would be possible by removing the Douglas fir and leaving the cedar.  As the 
neighbours have been consulted and cedars grow very quickly and send out 
damaging roots which is close to the proposed structure, we are requesting to remove 
both trees. 

i. long term impact on subject trees and the immediate area; - No negative impact. 
j. remedial actions or measures to be taken to protect trees that are to remain standing; 

- 6 new trees have been planted and are well established in the adjacent areas south 
of the proposed driveway. (See photos) 

k. in the case of trees to be removed, the arborists report and recommendations; - Not 
applicable as the trees are healthy however they are severely restricting access to the 
west side of our property for construction and post construction egress. 

l. estimated costs for tree removal or maintenance; - Not applicable as these cost are 
borne by the applicant. 



The policy requires that tree removal follows replacement. In this case we have been proactive in

planting and culturing both native and ornamental trees, and shrubs. The pictures below illustrate

“before and after” (Approximately 6 years ago and today).

2010 2018

2010 2018

2010 2018





        April 29th, 2019 

 

 

Gibsons, BC   

V0N 1V8 

 

Town of Gibsons,  

474 South Fletcher Road,  

Box 340, Gibsons, BC  

V0N 1V0 

 

Regarding - Request to remove trees from Gower Point Road Allowance 

 

Dear Mayor and Council 

 

We have made application to have two trees removed from the road allowance adjacent to our 

property.  The trees are restricting access to the property for construction and access to the 

proposed accessory building upon completion. (building permit application submitted Nov. 2018). 

 

We would like to thank the Town of Gibsons staff for taking the time to consider our application 

and to conduct the site visit.  We have received an email regarding the request from Ms. Norma 

Brow after the site visit in which she has denied the request to remove the trees.  With reference 

to the attached email received from Ms. Brow, the suggested alternatives do not meet our needs.  

Due to the pie shape of the lot, the area available to build is restricted to that site and therefore 

an alternate building site is not available.  Due to the slope of the land, a retaining wall is 

designed into the proposed building to allow for near level access to the site.  The alternative 

access proposed by staff does not comply with Bylaws 1175, 2012 where the driveway would 

exceed the maximum grade, nor does it solve the access to the building site for construction.   

 

With reference to the Gibsons OCP where quality of life is foremost, the main purpose of the 

accessory building is for storage and without vehicle access, to the building there exists a 

hardship for both the construction phase and for the planned activity of the building. 

 

With reference to development strategies, there exists a street tree policy for newer 

developments however no such vision is considered for the existing infrastructure.  Consideration 

must be given to limit the size and placement of larger tree species on road allowances.  As the 

town continues to grow, and density increases, large trees adjacent to roads become a hazard to 

pedestrians, cyclists and service infrastructure.   

 

Within the application for the removal of the trees, the neighbours have been consulted and 

without exception, wish the trees to be removed.  Neighborhood consultation, with respect to 

planning, must form the strategies for community growth and as stated in the Gibsons OCP, 

“4.2.3, Where discrepancies exist between general town wide policies and neighbourhood 

specific policies, the neighbourhood policies take precedence.” 
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Section 8.4 of the OCP further states in part … “Landscaping  -   Emphasis on major road edges 

is required through a combination of “street trees” and lower plantings”.  “Table 9-1 Approved 

Street Trees” do not list Western Red Cedar or Douglas Fir as approved street trees.  

 

The OCP encourages efficient land use to enhance the quality of life for residents.  Our property 

is a “pie shaped” lot, the accessory building will be used for storage and is on the opposite side of 

the dwelling from the current street access.  

 

The application to remove the trees is to gain vehicle access to the planned accessory building 

from Gower Point Road.  This is necessary for construction and future access which is the 

purpose of the building.   

 

We are requesting approval of our application. 

 

Thank you for your time and consideration to this matter. 

 

 

Sincerely, 
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Norma Brow <nbrow@gibsons.ca> 
 

Feb 14, 2019, 3:54 PM

to  Dave, Gibsons, Kirsten 

 
 

Hello  

The Town considers mature trees a valued natural resource as they play a key role in slope stability, drainage

management, air quality improvements and the other benefits of nature in the streetscape. As stated at our site

meeting last week, your request to remove these two trees on public land is denied.

As per the Town’s Subdivision and Development Bylaw, “one additional Driveway Crossing for a parcel zoned for

single or two family residential use may be allowed by the Director of Engineering if … a second Driveway Crossing is

required to access an accessory building, such as a garage or carport, that meets the requirements of the Zoning

Bylaw.”

So although your preferred driveway location would require the removal of two mature trees, there is sufficient

space south of these trees to allow for a driveway access off Gower Point Road. You will need to redesign your

proposed driveway location or relocate your accessory building to accommodate a second driveway.

If you wish to proceed an Access(Driveway) permit will be required.

Regards,

 

Norma Brow

Engineering Technologist

INFRASTRUCTURE SERVICES DEPARTMENT

Town of Gibsons

604.886.2274

From: >

Sent: Wednesday, February 6, 2019 9:40 AM

To: Dave Newman <dnewman@gibsons.ca>; Norma Brow <nbrow@gibsons.ca>

Cc:

Subject: Sight visit.

Thank you for taking your time to stop down to our house to look at the proposed building site.

The visit, as I understand it, was to understand the access restraints imposed by the two trees adjacent the

property on the road allowance.

I am looking forward to your written response regarding your site visit.

Thank you again for your time.

Gibsons BC

V0N 1V8
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_________ 
 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION: 
 
The Royal Canadian Air Cadet 858 Skookumchuk Squadron is a non-profit organization providing support and 
leadership development opportunities to Sunshine Coast youth aged 12-18. Any young person (male or female, 
who have had their 12th birthday but not yet their 19th) looking for an exceptional opportunity to develop both 
technical and leadership skills through a structured, well developed and supported program is invited to attend 
one of the Cadet meeting/parade evenings to see the program in action. 
  
Through the Royal Canadian Air Cadet program, young people are offered above-the-bar curriculum and 
opportunities including, but not limited to: aviation industry training, pilot/flight ground school, teamwork 
development, leadership courses, survival and first aid training, field trips to aviation related facilities, summer 
training programs and camps (including some advanced topics such as aerospace and instructor training for 
Aviation, Survival, Fitness, Drill and others), familiarization flights twice per year, event planning, teaching 
opportunities, and even, for those with focus and commitment, the possibility of obtaining their glider and/or 
private pilot’s license through this program. Any youth interested in developing leadership and technical skills 
to add to their resume (all the while surrounded by positive role models and supportive peers) will certainly be 
impressed with what Air Cadets can offer. 
  
The 858 Skookumchuk Squadron was established on the Sunshine Coast 20 years ago and has been a strong 
advocate for youth development ever since, with current ranks of over 30 cadets. Many of our former cadets 
have pursued careers with a connection to their Air Cadet experience and count their Cadet career as 
instrumental in their development into confident, successful adults. 
  
Our primary partner is The Royal Canadian Legion, Gibsons Branch - a proud sponsor of the Skookumchuk 
Squadron. In return, the Squadron assists with the Legion’s annual Poppy Drive, Remembrance Day ceremony 
and other memorial vigils and services. It is a long-standing relationship that provides a high level of value to 
both organizations and their members and is an opportunity to the Cadets to ‘give back’ to the community. 
  
As the Sponsoring Committee to the Squadron, our group of parent volunteers is tasked with procuring support 
for the various background components of the Cadet year. We are incredibly fortunate to pay minimal costs to 
School District 46 for our training facility at Davis Bay Community School (many thanks to them), so all of the 
support that we are able to raise goes directly to funding the Cadets’ development and educational activities. 
These include: 

 travel off Coast for intra-Squadron training and educational excursions 
 costs of familiarization flying and travel to gliding exercises 
 an Annual Mess Dinner and Annual Cadet Review Ceremony and dinner event where Cadets are 

honoured for their accomplishments over the Cadet year 
 assisting any youth requiring financial assistance in covering the annual Cadet dues ($120.00 each), 

which covers the cost of the program basics, including a canteen for each Wednesday Parade night 
 other incidental activities, events or items that add to the Cadets’ personal development and enjoyment 

of the program 

The Sponsoring Committee raises funds with the Cadets through TAG days twice yearly, as well as our annual 
“All About Flight” day held at the Sechelt airport in September. Through the hard work of Cadets and parents, 
this amazing program is affordable to all youth and provides lifetime memories and valuable skills. 
  
If you are unable to attend the Annual Ceremonial Review and are interested in learning more about the 
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program, we’d be thrilled to extend an invitation to attend any of our Parade nights to see for yourself the pride 
we take in the Squadron and our community. Parade/training nights are Wednesday evenings, 6:00-8:30 pm at 
Davis Bay Elementary School or at an alternative site at the Sechelt Airport if training requires. If you’d like to 
see the program in action, feel free to contact us to confirm our training plans and schedule so we can connect 
with you at an optimal time. 
  
  
Victoria Gazeley                                             Trish Scott 
Chair                                                                Vice Chair 
604.886.0292                                                 604.741.4363 
  
RCAC 858 Skookumchuk Squadron Sponsoring Committee 
e: ssc858Skookumchuk@gmail.com 
w: 858skookumchuk.ca 
 
--  
Regards, 
 
858 Skookumchuk Squadron 
858skookumchuk.ca 
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Tracy Forster

Subject: FW: Invitation to attend Active Transportation Summit (June 17 and 18) - Passes and 
Travel Subsidies Available

 

From: Carley, Lianne [VC] [mailto:Lianne.Carley@vch.ca]  
Sent: Tuesday, April 30, 2019 4:53 PM 
To: Emanuel Machado <emachado@gibsons.ca>; Lesley‐Anne Staats <lstaats@gibsons.ca>; 'Tracy Corbett' 
<TCorbett@sechelt.ca>; Ian Hall <Ian.Hall@scrd.ca>; 'andrew.allen@scrd.ca' <andrew.allen@scrd.ca> 
Cc: McKee, Geoff [NS] <Geoff.McKee@vch.ca> 
Subject: Invitation to attend Active Transportation Summit (June 17 and 18) ‐ Passes and Travel Subsidies Available 

 
Hi Everyone, 
 
This June 17th and 18th, you are invited to join the first annual BC Active Transportation Summit, at 
the Anvil Centre in New Westminster BC. The summit aims to promote discussion on sustainable 
transport in BC and ideas for creating communities that are walkable and bikeable year-round. 
 
Vancouver Coastal Health is supporting the attendance of individuals experiencing barriers to their 
mobility as well as our local government partners. We have 20 passes that cover the cost of 
registration. In addition, we have some travel subsidies available for participants coming from rural 
and remote communities. Please contact Juan.Solorzano@vch.ca to inquire about these supports.  
 
For Summit registration and further information on this event, click here.   
Or contact the Summit Team directly at summit@bccycling.ca 
 
This event is produced by the BC Cycling Coalition with the support of lead sponsors: The Province 
of British Columbia’s CleanBC program and TransLink. 
 

‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐ 
website: atsummit.ca  
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Mayor and Council

From:
Sent: Thursday, May 02, 2019 9:29 PM
To: Mayor and Council
Subject: Jack and Jill preschool 50th anniversary event

Dear Mayor and City Council,  

   Hi there, I’m Anasia Gillis, Vice President of Jack and Jill Preschool. I’m contacting you on behalf of the 
preschool to inform you this will be their 50th anniversary. Jack and Jill is a parent participation preschool 
meaning that parents all take on jobs from doing the laundry to coordinating parental workshops and 
fundraisers. Our school has been nurturing young minds thru play based education as well as creating 
community support for young families.  

  Our teachers are the most dedicated educators. And this year Ann Law, our senior teacher will be retiring after 
26 years of service. She’s been a strong pillar in the community volunteering for numerous organizations and an 
instrumental part of the success of our school. 

  Today we have numerous parents who once attended Jack and Jill Preschool now returning with their own 
children.  

  We believe a preschool celebrating 50 years in operation is a tremendous occasion which should be celebrated. 
That is why May 25th at Dougal Park the school will be holding a celebration including live music, food trucks, 
beer garden, face painting and petting zoo.  

  We would love for you to help us by saying a few words at our event. If someone from the council could come 
and speak about what a success our school has been and how it’s been a great part of our community. I think it 
would be a great acknowledgement for all the work our teachers and parents have dedicated over the past 50 
years. 

  Thank you for your time and I hope you will consider participating in this event . If you wish to contact us you 
can email or call 

Myself; 

 

 

Ann Law;(  
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Tracy Forster

From: Kerianne Poulsen <KPoulsen@sechelt.ca>
Sent: Thursday, May 02, 2019 3:39 PM
To: Emanuel Machado; Mayor Bill Beamish; Councillor Stafford Lumley; Councillor Aleria 

Ladwig; Councillor David Croal; Councillor Annemarie De Andrade; 
kjulius@secheltnation.net; wpaull@secheltnation.net; coreyaugust@secheltnation.net; 
saugust@secheltnation.net; alvinapaul@secheltnation.net; leonard.lee@scrd.ca; 

; lori.pratt@scrd.ca; ; 
andreas.tize@scrd.ca;  donna.mcmahon@scrd.ca; 
mark.hiltz@scrd.ca; ; ; 
shaines@sd46.bc.ca; aamaral@sd46.bc.ca; mhampvent@sd46.bc.ca; 
tstemarie@sd46.bc.ca; sgirard@sd46.bc.ca; stleech@sd46.bc.ca; pruth@sd46.bc.ca; 
Pam.Goldsmith-Jones.C1B@parl.gc.ca; Nicholas.simons.mla@leg.bc.ca; '; 
ian.hall@scrd.ca; angie.legault@scrd.ca; Chris Hergesheimer; Poppy HALLAM; 
dhendsbee@tsain-ko.com; Andrew Yeates; Tracy Corbett; ; Council; Don 
NEWMAN; McKee, Geoff [NS]; rbaptiste@secheltnation.net; pbishop@sd46.bc.ca; 
nweswick@sd46.bc.ca

Cc: bron@bccraftsupply.ca; susan@pashabrands.com; ereimer@sd46.bc.ca; 
Tracey.Hincks@scrd.ca; dmorland@secheltnation.net; michelle.morton@leg.bc.ca; 
Pam.Goldsmith-Jones.C1B@parl.gc.ca; smurawsky@sd46.bc.ca; 

Subject: Invitation to Micro Cannabis Industry Discussion Tues May 7, 2:30pm

Good afternoon, 
 
Mayor Siegers is pleased to invite you to participate in a conversation on the micro cannabis industry on the Sunshine 
Coast. Pasha Brands and BC Craft Supply Company hosted a meeting yesterday evening to share information about the 
local micro cannabis industry that currently exists outside of legal regulations: 

 There is currently a $250 million cannabis production industry operating on the Sunshine Coast 

 Pasha Brands and BC Craft Supply have offered to work with individual growers to help with the transition to 
legal production 

 For a fee they can help local growers with licensing 

 They are interested in setting up a legal distribution channel for the Sunshine Coast. 
 
Please join us Tues May 7, 2:30pm at the Seaside Centre, 5790 Teredo St, Sechelt, to continue the conversation. Susan 
Chapelle, Government Relations and Affairs, with Pasha Brands and Bron Hogan, VP of Craft Specialists, with BC Craft 
Supply Co will provide additional information on the industry and details on the Sunshine Coast. 
 
This invitation is going to all Sunshine Coast elected officials, RCMP, Vancouver Coastal Health, the Sunshine Coast 
Regional Economic Development Organization and staff from our four local governments, plus School District 46.  
 
We understand there is a meeting for the Town of Gibsons the afternoon of May 7 and regret that another option was 
not available for this meeting. 
 
Best regards, 
 

Kerianne Poulsen 
Executive Assistant 
District of Sechelt 
Direct  604‐740‐8479 | Cell 604‐885‐8488 
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Gibsons General Mailbox

From: Tracy Wright <twright@sccss.ca>
Sent: Tuesday, April 30, 2019 11:44 AM
Subject: Children's Festival community tables
Attachments: ChildrensFestivalPoster2019_1.pdf

Hi there, 
 
I while back I sent you an email inviting you to be part of the 2019 Children’s Festival and Duck Pluck—see email below 
that has all of the details.  We were wondering if you would like to participate in this year’s festival.   
 
If you have any questions, don’t hesitate to contact me! 
 
Tracy Wright 
Sunshine Coast Child Care Resource and Referral Program (www.coastccrr.ca) 
Sunshine Coast Community Services Society 
5520 Trail Ave.  
Sechelt, BC V0N 3A0 
twright@sccss.ca |www.sccss.ca 
T: 604.885.5657  
F: 604.885.5699 

 
 
This email may contain confidential information, and is intended only for the named recipient and may be privileged.  Distribution or 
copying of this email by anyone other than the named recipient is prohibited.  If you are not the named recipient, please notify me 
immediately and permanently destroy this email and all copies of it.  Internet email is not private or secure, and is inherently vulnerable 
to interception by unauthorized parties.  If you prefer not to communicate by email, please let me know by calling 604-885-5657.  Any 
opinions contained in this email are solely those of the author. 
 

From: Tracy Wright  
Sent: Tuesday, April 2, 2019 3:21 PM 
Subject: Children's Festival community tables 
 
Hello and happy Spring! 
 
This year Sunshine Coast Community Services will be holding our annual Children’s Festival and Duck Pluck on June 15 at 
Dougall Park in Gibsons (see poster attached).   We reaching out to all community organizations to be part of the fun!   
 
We would love it if your organization, as a community partner and supporter of families up and down the Sunshine 
Coast, would take part in the festival by setting up an information table and providing a small activity for children. 
 
This is a great place to engage with the families of our community and spread the word about all of the great work you 
are doing.   Last year, over 600 people attended the event! 
 
Here’s what you would need to participate: 
 
‐ Information table with all of your resources, promotional materials and so on. 
‐ Event tent that is decorated in a fun, festival kind of way—the more colourful, the better! 
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‐ Small activity for families who visit to take part in.  It can be anything—building, crafts, story‐telling, dramatic play, 
and so on.   It doesn’t need to be too extravagant.  

‐ Staff or volunteers to promote your organization. 
 

Let me know if you would like to participate by responding to this email.  I am also available to answer any questions 
you may have about the event.    
 
As always, all funds raised from this event will go towards SCCSS’s children’s programs. 
 
All the best, 
 
Tracy Wright 
Sunshine Coast Child Care Resource and Referral Program (www.coastccrr.ca) 
Sunshine Coast Community Services Society 
5520 Trail Ave.  
Sechelt, BC V0N 3A0 
twright@sccss.ca |www.sccss.ca 
T: 604.885.5657  
F: 604.885.5699 

 
 
This email may contain confidential information, and is intended only for the named recipient and may be privileged.  Distribution or 
copying of this email by anyone other than the named recipient is prohibited.  If you are not the named recipient, please notify me 
immediately and permanently destroy this email and all copies of it.  Internet email is not private or secure, and is inherently vulnerable 
to interception by unauthorized parties.  If you prefer not to communicate by email, please let me know by calling 604-885-5657.  Any 
opinions contained in this email are solely those of the author. 
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Mayor and Council

From: Daniel Tardif
Sent: Thursday, May 02, 2019 2:04 PM
To: Mayor and Council
Subject: FW: 2019-05-02  re Heatpump Repairs
Attachments: 2019-05-02  re Heatpump Repairs.pdf

Good afternoon, 
For your information, the $800 referred to in the attached was agreed to and  incurred by the strata during the re‐start 
of the strata heat pumps following the replacement of leaky valves feeding ethanol solution to the strata (a long winded 
explanation but basically we had all agreed the Town was covering the Lion share of the work while the strata was to 
cover the minimal cost to make the system reliable again). The $800 was also split amongst the 4 strata owners. 
The leaky valves were a remnant of poor material selection by the original installer of the geothermal system. 
 
Thanks 
Daniel 
 
Daniel Tardif, P.Eng 
Manager of Maintenance and Operations 
Town of Gibsons 
Ph: 604‐886‐2274 ext 231 
Cell: 604‐841‐7491 
Website: www.gibsons.ca 
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/TownofGibsons 
 

From: Tracy Forster <tforster@gibsons.ca>  
Sent: Thursday, May 02, 2019 9:09 AM 
To: Daniel Tardif <dtardif@gibsons.ca> 
Subject: 2019‐05‐02   re Heatpump Repairs 
 
Good morning, 
 
Please see attached, for your response. This item will be sent to Mayor & Council on Friday, May 3rd. 
 
Have a great day, 
 
 

Tracy Forster 
Administrative Assistant II 
Town of Gibsons 
604‐886‐2274 ext 202 
Website: www.gibsons.ca 
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/TownofGibsons 
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May 2019 

 

A happy spring to everyone. 

 

This newsletter includes four items: 

 

First, an article entitled `Parliamentary Myths (Part 3)' . 

 

Second: Please mark Wednesday October 16th as the date of a one day workshop on "Supporting 
Successful Meetings" , and Thursday October 17th as the date of a one day workshop on "Robert's Rules 
& Responsible Governance" . For details, CLICK http://www.elimina.com/training/training-scheduled-
vancouver.html . Many thanks to clients who provided input on when and where to hold the sessions. 
Both will be held in Vancouver, British Columbia. 

 

Third: Is there a lot at stake when delivering essential criticisms? If so, check out this article 
http://www.elimina.com/insights/criticism.html .  

 

And, lastly: a quote about `the blame game': "Whenever you point a finger of blame at someone else, 
there are three fingers pointing in your direction." Consider this phrase the next time you complain 
about the Chair or another meeting participant. Instead of blaming them for a meeting irritant, why not 
bring attention to the problem at the meeting and specify what should be done to address it? For 
example: "Can we please get back on topic?" or "Can we let individuals finish what they're saying?" or 
"Can we hear from members who have not yet spoken on this issue?"  

 

 

Parliamentary Myths (Part 3) 

 

This is the third in a series of articles on common myths about rules of order. The analysis is based on 
the current (11th) edition of Robert's Rules of Order Newly Revised (RONR) and on practical experience. 
Please note that RONR only applies if your governing documents (Legislation, Bylaws, Policies) prescribe 
it as your Parliamentary Authority and do not contain specific provisions that override it.  

 

Myth 1: "At a recent annual meeting our group voted by ballot on electing a member for an important 
leadership position. Our Board wanted to avoid hurting the losing candidate's feelings or raising doubts 



about the legitimacy of the outcome. Therefore the Chair only announced who won the election, but 
omitted the vote count. Some members are complaining. Did our leadership act correctly?"  

 

Truth: Your Board and your Chair acted incorrectly. If a vote is counted, the vote count should be 
announced publicly and entered in the minutes, so it can become a part of the organization's official 
records. This is important for verification purposes and for maintaining organizational transparency. 
RONR page 418 states: "Under no circumstances should this be omitted in an election or a vote on a 
critical motion out of a mistaken deference to the feelings of unsuccessful candidates or members of the 
losing side." 

 

Myth 2: "In our village, whenever Council wants to re-visit an adopted motion, our leaders check 
whether this is acceptable to the mover and seconder of that proposal. If even one of them refuses, 
Council deems that it has no authority to re-visit the adopted motion, regardless of how flawed it may 
be. The view is that the mover and the seconder own and control the motion in perpetuity. Is this 
correct?"  

 

Truth: This is definitely false. Under RONR page 40, only the mover (and not the seconder) owns the 
motion, and then only until the debate on it commences, at which point ownership of the motion 
becomes collective and reverts to the Council. If new data emerges that makes it necessary to re-visit an 
adopted motion which has not been fully implemented, a motion to rescind or amend it can be 
introduced at a subsequent duly convened Council meeting. Going back to the mover and seconder and 
seeking their approval would amount to giving the two of them veto power, and that would not be 
democratic. 

 

Myth 3: "When an overwhelming number of members appeared to have voted in favor of a proposal, 
our Chair declined to call for the negative vote and said: `Clearly this motion has been adopted.' Was 
this practice correct? And, on another occasion, when only a handful of members voted in favor of a 
motion, the Chair assumed that the motion would not get the required majority vote. He therefore 
declined to call for the negative vote and declared that the motion was defeated. Did our Chair act 
correctly on these two occasions?"  

 

Truth: The Chair acted incorrectly in the first scenario. The answer for the second scenario depends on 
how your Legislation and/or Bylaws are written. Read on. 

 

As to the first scenario, RONR page 45 stipulates that "The chair must always call for the negative vote, 
no matter how nearly unanimous the affirmative vote may appear." The underlying principle is that the 
majority rules, but the minority is entitled to be heard, even if it clearly does not have enough votes to 
defeat the motion. 



 

As to the second scenario, skipping the negative vote may ignore the potential impacts of abstentions, 
which are not necessarily equivalent to negative votes. Let us examine three sub-scenarios:  

 

First sub-scenario: Let us assume that both your applicable Legislation and Bylaws are silent about 
abstentions. In this sub-scenario, RONR requires a majority of the votes cast, excluding abstentions, to 
adopt a motion. In this setting, only positive and negative votes affect the outcome of a vote, and 
abstentions have no impact on the result (neither positive nor negative). There can even be an extreme 
situation where only one member votes in the affirmative and all others prefer to maintain a neutral 
position and abstain, and the motion would then be adopted by a vote of one yes to zero noes. 
Therefore, in the first sub-scenario, the Chair should not have assumed that the low number of positive 
votes meant that the motion was defeated. He was required to take the negative vote as well.  

 

Second sub-scenario: Suppose your Legislation or Bylaws stipulate that, for a motion to be adopted, a 
majority of the members present must vote in the affirmative. In this case, abstentions have the impact 
of negative votes. For example: Suppose 31 members are present. A majority (more than 50%) of the 
members present is 16. So, if only 15 members vote in the affirmative and no one votes in the negative, 
the motion is defeated. Therefore, in this scenario, the Chair must have an accurate count of the 
members present (A), then count those who vote in the affirmative (B), and then determine whether B 
is larger than 50% of A. It would not be necessary to have a separate count of negative votes and/or 
abstentions in this case. 

 

Third sub-scenario: In my home jurisdiction of the Province of British Columbia, Canada, there is a 
provision in the municipal legislation that forces abstentions on Municipal Councils and Boards to be 
counted as votes in the affirmative. So, as an example in this setting, if no one votes in the affirmative 
and no one votes in the negative, the motion is deemed to have been adopted by a unanimous vote.  

 

The `bottom line' is: Never assume how abstentions affect the voting outcome. Check your applicable 
Legislation and Bylaws first, as these documents would supersede RONR.  

 

Interesting, isn't it?  

 

 

Eli Mina, M.Sc., P.R.P. 

Board Effectiveness Consultant & 




